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Next MEETING  May 25th,  2019      Holy Family Parish  Hall, 5700 Nickerson Road, West Sechelt 

SUNSHINE COAST 

QUILTERS’ GUILD 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD              P.O. BOX 2083, Sechelt, BC V0N 3A0          www.scquiltersguild.com  

Special Points of            
Interest 

Next meeting:              
May 25th, 2019 

Doors open: 8:45 am   
 

Mini Workshop: 
9:30am: Piping 

 
Business Meeting: 

11:00 am 
Show & Tell 

Coffee/Snack Break,   
 

Program: Trunk 
Show—Trunk Show by 

Marianne Haak 
  

Executive meeting     
follows 15 minutes after the 

program ends and all members 
are welcome to attend. 

Board  & Group contact 2 

Past Apr RD Minutes 3 

Past Apr Board Minutes 4 

May Program  5 

Comfort Society Report       6  

Shows: Calendar      8 

Quilt Show Report    10 

HAW    11 

Library    16 

Membership Info    16 

Inside this issue: 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT— Ada Yeo 

 May, 2019 

                     Hostess Schedule* 

May 25th, 2019: Gone to Pieces 
Sept 28th, 2019: Pender Harbour Piecemakers 

Oct 26th, 2019: 1/2 Moon Crazies 
Nov 30th, 2019: Fat Quarters 

January 25th, 2020: Cotton Club 
February 29th, 2020: Gone to Pieces 

March 28th, 2020: Pender Harbour Piecemakers 
April 25, 2020: 1/2 Moon Crazies 

 
*When Satellite group is hosting all members of the 
Satellite group are welcome to stay (no charge) and  
enjoy and participate in the day’s activities.   

Next NEWSLETTER  
Deadline: 

Sept. 6/19 
 

Things to Remember for meeting: 
**Coffee/tea cup –  

*** Name Tag 
**Donation to hostess group for 

snack      
Fat Quarter Draw    
THEME: Circles  

This Month’s Hostess 

Group:    Gone to Pieces 

Although we changed the date for Resource Day last month, and it was Easter 
weekend, we still had a great turnout.  I hope we'll have an equally great number 
of members attending our May meeting as it is the last one of the year.   This 
will be a busy meeting with much to do.  The Quilt Show will be over but we still 
have the draw for the raffle quilt; that will take place at noon.  We are hosting 
Hands Across the Water on September 21.  This will be before our September 
meeting, so we will have sign up sheets and will ask for volunteers to help make 
it a success.   

There are still a few positions to be filled in our Guild.  Ask any past or current 
volunteer and they will tell you how rewarding it is, or has been, to be involved in 
keeping the Guild running smoothly and interesting for the members.  I joined 
the Guild shortly after moving to the Coast and was immediately made wel-
come.  So welcome that within a year I was on the Program Committee.  There 
are so many varied activities, challenges, draws, and resources as well as classes, 
interesting lectures and trunk shows.   All of this is due to the volunteers who 
organize all of this and make the meetings interesting as well as fun.  Election of 
Officers will take place at the May meeting.  If you want to get involved, please 
contact Karen Biddlecombe. 

This is also the month to reveal your quilts for the President's Challenge.  I am 
excited to see how you Honoured Women.  There will be a little something for 
all who participate.   

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone who helped and supported me this past 
year.  And I had a lot of support.  Thanks to 
those who reminded me if I forgot something 
(Show and Tell one time! ) and thanks for all of 
the comments of encouragement at the end of 
meetings.   It made my job so much easier and 
so worthwhile.  Thanks also to all of the volun-
teers.  You keep the Guild interesting and alive.   
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Loose Threads:   Meet at a      

member’s home in Sechelt area—

taking turns to host.  1st & 3rd    

Thursday: 10 - 2  Sonja Randell                

604-885-7722  sonja2287@telus.net 

Fat Quarters:  Meet at Lutheran 

Church 4607 Whitaker Road;  3rd 

Sundays: 11 - 3    

Rita Hunt 604-885-3601 

ritamhunt49@gmail.com 

 

Gone To Pieces:   

Meet at Frank West Hall Gibsons. 

Second Sat of the month 

Linda Evans clevans7@eastlink.ca 

Cotton Club:   

Meet at Frank West Hall Gibsons 

2nd Tues & 3rd Sat of the month  

Linda Gant  604-886-7639 

lgant@telus.net 

Pender Harbour Piecemakers:  

Meet at Madeira Park: Lee Ewing 

604-883-2620  lewing@dccnet.com 

 

½ Moon Crazies:  Meets at  Senior 

Centre, Sechelt. 2nd Sat. 9—5      

Judi Wilson 604-885-2343 and Eryl 

Shindel 604-885-0276 

 

 

Please contact : 
Val Marus: 

valmarus1@gmail.com 
     

Next Newsletter Deadline 
Sept. 6th, 2019 

   
for Meeting:  

Sept. 28, 2019 

Classified……………$10.00 *PI 
Bus card size……...  $10.00 *PI 
8 issues ……………..$50.00 
¼ Page for ……….…$14.00 *PI 
8 issues…………… ..$90.00 
½ Page …………..….$21.00 *PI 
8 issues………………$125.00 
Full Page ….………...$42.00 *PI 
8 issues……………....$200.00 
One time email to all members, 
………….Quilting related $15.00               
……………..Commercial $35.00  
 

Satellite Group Rep contact information:    

Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2018-2019 Board Membership 

Advertising Rates (per issue* (PI) for period Sept - May, excluding Dec): 

 SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’ GUILD NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

Position Name Position Name 

President Ada Yeo Vice President Rojean Trent 

Past President—Sunshine Karen Biddlecombe Treasurer Helene Johnston 

Secretary Moira Sarling Website Admin Sheila Macdonald 

Block of the Month  Donna Thompson, Eileen 
Evans, Janet Thornton, 
Vicky Kay 

2019 Quilt Show 
Chair  

Karen Biddlecombe 

Comfort Quilts 
 

Jeannette Thompson, Elizabeth 
Byrne, Phyllis Erlenbusch, Joan 
Baker, Jean Whitehead, Marie 
Malcolm, Janet Flumerfelt, Linda 
Child 

Quilt Show         
Committee 

Lee Ewing, Helene Johnston, Sue 
Lowell, Marian Williamson, Susan 
Kimm-Jones, Anne Selder, Rojean 
Trent 

Membership &             
Merchandise 

Pauline Weber, Linda Gant 

Gail Junnila  
Publicity /  
CQA Rep 

Moira Sarling, Cathy Collins  
Margaret Kurys 

Program Committee / 
Mini Workshops 
 

Marian Williamson, Maria 
Lodzinski, Jill Bellisomo, 
Ellen Fullerton, Shel Hein, 
Jude Grebeldinger                    

Library Judith Haugen, Betti McGilvery, 
Phyllis Argyle , Eryl Shindel, 
Louise Keats 

Newsletter Editor & FB /  
Newsletter Assistant 

Karen Biddlecombe 
Val Marus 

Retreat Committee  Lois Anderson, Phyllis Sutherland,  
Sherri Coulthard 

Bus Trip Chair Sharon Roye Youth Outreach NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 

MAY 25, 2019—GUILD MEETING 

HANDS ACROSS THE WATER  

EVENT FOR SEPT. 21/19 

SIGN UP SHEETS TO ATTEND AND 

PAY $20.00  AND  

FOR A FEW  ATTENDEES TO HELP 

VOLUNTEER  AT THE EVENT 

mailto:valmarus@dccnet.com
mailto:krtrent@telus.net
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

S.C.Q.G. RESOURCE DAY MINUTES:  April 20, 2019 

Call to Order: 
Ada Yeo called the meeting to 
order at 11:00 am. She thanked 
the Cotton Club for hosting.  The 
hostess at the next meeting is 
Gone To Pieces.  Lois Anderson 
was also thanked for doing the 
Secretary duties while Moira 
was absent. 
It was MOVED and SECONDED 

that the minutes of the meeting 

held March 30, 2019 be              

approved as circulated in the 

Newsletter. 

   CARRIED 
 
Correspondence:  
None.  
 
Treasure’s report: 
The available funds were       
reviewed. 
 
Old Business: 
The quilts of Deb Burton and 
Anne Selder will be entered in 
the CQA Members Challenge 
Quilt. 
Positions that still need to be 
filled are Vice President,       
another member for Member-
ship, Program needs a few    
volunteers and the Youth             
Outreach still needs filling. 
Cindy Lee has a Youth Group 

and is looking for a volunteer to 

show quilting to her group.  Ada 

has the contact information.  

Retreat also needs volunteers. 

 
New Business: 
 
Ada confirmed that she is             
moving to Vancouver Island as 
soon as they sell their house on 
the Coast.   
The President’s Challenge is 
due at the May meeting. 
Jo Martin, daughter-in-law of 

Joanne Martin, is visiting from 

Australia. 

 
Committee Reports: 
 
Block of the Month: 
Jean Whitehead was the B of 
the M winner. 
 
 

Library: 
No report. 
 
CQA: 
Two quilts were able to be entered 

in the Quilt Canada 2019 Guild 

Member Challenge because the ½ 

Moon Crazies are also a CQA 

member. Congratulations to Deb 

Burton and Anne Selder. 

 
Comfort Society: 
Report attached.             
 
Quilt Show: 
Report attached.                      
 
Membership: 
Linda Gant reported there were 79 
members and 3 visitors.  Door    
prizes were bought from Fibre    
Expressions and won by Gail         
Junnila, Val Marus and Kim     
Thompson  
 
Program Report: 
Report attached. 
 
Newsletter: 
The deadline is May 3rd, 2019. 
 
Website:  
No report. 
 
Sunshine: 
No cards were sent out. 
 
Show and Tell: 
Was great.. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 

CHALLENGE / MYSTERY QUILTS:   
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

S.C.Q.G. BOARD MINUTES:  April 20th, 2019 

Present:   
Ada Yeo      Moira Sarling  
Pauline Webber    Lee Ewing 
Helene Johnson    Eryl Shindel  
Rojean Trent     Karen Biddlecombe 
Marian Williamson  
  
     

Call to Order: 

Ada Yeo called the meeting to order at 
1:20 p.m. 

It was MOVED and SECONDED that 
the minutes of the Board meeting held 
Mar 30th, 2019 be approved as            
circulated in the  newsletter. 

CARRIED 

 
 

Treasurer: 
A reminder will be made to everyone 
that they must get their bills in for 
the Quilt Show promptly and cash 
any cheques. 
 
Old Business: 
None 
 
New Business: 
 
HAW:  
Hands Across The Water will be 
discussed at the May meeting as it 
will be necessary to get volunteers 
lined up for the September 21 event.
   
Elections: 
We still need a Vice-President to 
step forward. 
 
 

Program: 
Darlene Finch is joining the           
Program Group 
 
Comfort: 
There is nothing to add to the       
report given at the earlier meeting. 
 
Membership: 
Mona MacKinnon has stepped 
forward for Membership. 
 
Rep. Reports: 
None handed in.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:40 P.M. 



Page  5 

 

 

MAY, 2019 PROGRAM ACTIVITIES  
Your 2018 -2019 Program Committee 

Marian Williamson  marianwilliamson@hotmail.com  Jill Bellisomo  5bells@telus.net 

Ellen Fullerton  efullerton@telus.net    Jude Grebeldinger jgrebel@gmail.com 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

RECAP AND THANKS:  Program Committee Report for April 20, 2019 Resource Day 

We welcomed Karlie McChesney from Chilliwack for an inspiring trunk show - “A Journey Toward Art”.   Wow, 

she even brought a door prize that went to  Helen Desjarlais. 

                       

Thanks to Pauline Weber for April’s Mini Workshop on paper piecing.  Mini workshops are all about members like 

Pauline stepping up to share skills with others. 

Thanks to those who participated in the “Geometric” fat quarter draw.  The lucky two winners were: Donna Athey 

and Anne Selder. 

Wow, what a display of 13 mystery quilts - all looking different.  Great job done by everyone.  Viewers choice winners 

were:  1st for Dot McPherson’s hand quilted quilt, 2nd to Elizabeth Byrne, and 3rd to Trish Sayer.  Thanks to 

the other participants:  Donna Athey, Jill Bellisomo,  Karen Biddlecombe, Carol Bowie, Linda Child, Phyllis 

Erlenbusch, Eileen Evans, Lesley Hancock, Sue Lowell, and Donna Thompson.  Your quilts were all winners! 

Karen Biddlecombe was the winner of the House Block Challenge.  Looking forward to seeing Karen’s house quilt 

real soon. 

___Next Resource Day is May 25th, 2019  PROGRAM ACTIVITIES:  ________ 

 
Mini Workshop – Piping to enhance your quilt projects.   Fat Quarter Draw – Circles 

Program – Trunk Show by Marianne Haak from Victoria 

 __________ MARK YOUR CALENDAR for upcoming workshops _________ 
 

Sunday May 26 & Monday May 27, 2019 – 9:30 to 3:30 at Eric Cardinal Hall – “Wonky Log Cabin” with         

Marianne Haak.  Marianne is well known for her “Quilt as You Go” technique, improvisation and modern         

projects.    Cost for the two days is $150.00.  Limited to the first 20 that pay.  A couple of spaces available. 

ADVANCE NOTICE: 

Friday September 20, 2019 - 9:30 to 3:30 at Eric Cardinal Hall - “The Great Blue Heron” with Catherine 

Nicholls.  $60.00 (includes lunch)  This workshop was initially open to Hands Across the Water participants but is 

now open to all SCQG members.  Limited to 12 people.  Email scqgprograms@gmail.com  to secure a space or sign up 

at the May 25th Resource Day for any remaining spaces. 

Sunday October 27, 2019 – 9:30 to 3:30 at Eric Cardinal Hall – “Banditry” with Catherine Nicholls.  

FILLED. 

Another “Banditry” workshop with Catherine Nicholls will be offered on Wednesday November 6th.  Advise of 

your interest to scqgprograms@gmail.com or sign up at May 25th Resource Day.  $50.00. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

We are working on the program for 2019 to 2020.  Any input is valued.  Suggestions for challenges, mini-workshops, 

workshops, resource day programs etc. are always welcome.  Please see any member of the Program Committee or 

email us at scqgprograms@gmail.com.  Also we are looking for new members for the Program Team.   Have your say to 

make your guild truly yours. And have some fun too. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:marianwilliamson@hotmail.com
mailto:5bells@telus.net
mailto:efullerton@telus.net
mailto:jgrebel@gmail.com
mailto:scqgprograms@gmail.com
mailto:scqgprograms@gmail.com
mailto:scqgprograms@gmail.com
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

 
Comfort Society Report – April 20th, 2019 

 

• 8 baby quilts taken in and 1 lap quilt 

• Donated:  4 quilts to Hospice & 1 raffle quilt to Hospice for a fundraiser 

• Roberts Creek Childcare Society is receiving 22 toddler quilts 

• A large quilt will be chosen for Shorncliffe Palliative Care 

If you are knitting hats for babies, please see the recommended size at the Comfort Table.  They need to be larger 

to accommodate large baby heads.  We have a pattern available. 

Raffle ticket sales are going well. Pick up more books from Marie Malcolm. 
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SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

HOLY FAMILY PARISH  HALL,  5700 

NICKERSON ROAD, WEST SECHELT  

 
NEW ARRIVALS 

Lustre  by Banyan Batiks 

Rich colours with a lacy design  

and a hint of metallic! 

Needs to be seen in real life to be 

appreciated!! 

 
Farm to Table 

Aprons, Oven Mitts, Market Bags, 

Placemats This line can do it all! 
Dublin 

New Basics with a woven look! 

Stop in for a browse! 

604-885-6677 

www.fibreexpressions.com  

Email:  fibreworksgallery@telus.net 

www.fibreworksgallery.com 

                              604-883-2380  12887 Sunshine Coast Hwy (the yurts) 

Madeira Park, Gallery/Studio Hours: Wed—Sunday: 11am to 5pm and by appointment 

EXHIBITS:  

March 30th - May 12th -- "Listening" -- Janna Marie Vallee 

May 18th - June 23rd -- "Out of the Woods" -- Jessica Silvey & Plumbbob *Opening Reception May 18th --  2 - 4  

 

WORKSHOPS:  

May 25th -- "Drop Spindling" --  Verna Chan  $105+gst  

June 4th -- "Come Twine with Me"  -- 10:00-4:00 pm --  Jackie Abrams  Call to be placed on a waitlist 

June 8th -11th -- "Catheads Baskets, the Basics and Beyond" --  Jackie Abrams   $485+gst; 1 space available 

June 17th - 21st -- "Working with Intent" --  Clair Benn --  waitlist  for this class, contact the gallery 

 

ONGOING ACTIVITIES:  

Wednesdays -- Weavers Circle with Mary Bentley -- 9:30-3:30 pm -- $10 drop in fee 

Sundays -- Slow Sundays (drop in makers circle)  -- 12:00 -4:00 pm -- FREE  

Monthly Spin In will be held on  Thursday May 30th  -- Spin In -- 10:00 - 4:00 pm -- FREE  

 

Please call the gallery 604-883-2380 to register or visit our website www.fibreworksgallery.com for more information.                
Looking  forward to seeing you at the yurts in 2019!  

http://www.fibreexpressions.com
http://www.fibreworksgallery.com
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 ******************************************* 

 

Colour Carnival—Fraser Valley Quilt Guild 

May 17 - 18, 2019 

George Preston Recreational Centre  

20699 - 42nd Ave, Langley, BC 

Hours 10 - 5 Admission $7 men free 

Www.fvqg.org 

 

It’s a Fine Line - Art Quilt Show -  

The Fabricators 

May 18th—June 23 

Peachland Art Gallery 

5684 Beach Ave, Peachland 

Hours: Tues - Sat 9 - 4; Sun 10 - 4 

 

CQA—Quilt Canada 2019 

June 12 - 15, 2019 

EY Centre, Ottawa, Ont. 

 

HAW—Sunshine Coast Quilters’ Guild 

September 21st, 2019 

Holy Family Parish Hall, West Sechelt, BC 

Workshop: September 20th, 2019  

 

SUNSHINE COAST QUILTERS ’  GUILD  NEXT MEETING  MAY 25 TH,   2019      

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - SHOWS: 

 

 

Fabricated Works -  

North Star Quilters Society 

May 20th - June 2, 2019 

The Gallery Art Centre 64 

64 Deer Park Ave, Kimberley 

Hours: 1 - 5; Admission by Donation 
******************** 

SOME QUILTS FROM NOV 2018 MEETING 

REMINDER TO US ALL:       

 

     "I'M A NEW MEMBER" 

 

I see you all at our meetings BUT -- you never say 

"HELLO" 

You're busy all the time you're there,  

    with those you already know, 

I sit amongst the members and yet I'm the lonely one, 

The new members are as strange as I,  

    but you older members pass us by, 

But, darn it, you asked us in and you talk of friendship; 

You could just step across the room,  

    But you have never made the trip, 

Why can't you nod and say "HELLO" or stop to shake 

my hand? 

Then go and sit amongst your friends,  

    now - that I'd understand. 

I'll be at our next meeting, perhaps a nice time to spend 

Do you think you could introduce yourself? 

I want to be your friend.   

MAGAZINE ANNOUNCEMENT:  

QUILTER’S CONNECTION for Canadian          
Quilters 

Loose Threads—News from Quilter’s Connection 
Magazine - May 2019.  

Quote:  Another Canadian publication "A Needle 
Pulling Thread" has agreed to fulfill our              
subscription obligations, and effective immediately, 
Quilter's Connection Magazine will no longer be 
published. A Needle Pulling Thread is a wonderful 
quarterly magazine that encompasses a wide variety 
of needlework in every issue - not only quilting, but 
also knitting, cross stitch, embroidery, crochet, 
beading, rug hooking, fibre art, sewing, and more. 
To learn more about this wonderful publication, 
please visit www.aneedlepullingthread.com.   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nNL16mbjtD52G8TsEwKaW2eU7Re4p9j0Ohfbr6RdkKJGZ7Tk1ALQ8ema0eJ5QDTHVrYwaPkUXN12rhpXGBBbi8aPhPm41fBP3bw08Q4myc15mAOvml-DmRzS7YHg3PPs8Swya4qx943T5ibahMZ8PMcs1AVDQrRQgG2bp_j3rfZJyFwRYR7TeQ==&c=ws8CDQU3lDsiRzzEu-h11HlPBZIQAv9EVX3jEoMYa
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TESS STRAUSS AND  

DEBBIE VELDHOEN 

wildflowerqs@gmail.com 

Call for an appointment:  

778-689-1564 
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QUILT SHOW REPORT APRIL:  

 
VOLUNTEERS:  Sign up sheets are looking good – still some gaps so please take a look and see what will bring 

you joy!  Contact Helene Johnston direct to sign up.   

KITCHEN – we have a team leader – Jeannette Lucas so we will need some volunteers here 

BOUTIQUE – contact Lynda White direct if you wish a table or wish to volunteer here 

VENDOR – need someone (or 2) to make 6 sandwiches for the 6 vendors for 2 days—Saturday filled. 

NOTE:  Friday outstanding 

DRIVER – any volunteers for driving Thursday am and Saturday pm 5 ton truck = FILLED, “Bob” 

SCRIBE:  We are looking for a Scribe to put down the Judges comments on Thursday, type up and bring 

back Friday am to place onto the quilts (note you can record her comments to assist in accuracy if you 

wish) = FILLED—Martha Tatman & Val Marus 

 

KITCHEN – WE NEED BAKERS �    

COOKIES = LOTS AND LOTS OF COOKIES 

IF IT’S NOT A COOKIE THEN IT’S TO BE A “PFS” ITEM 

That would be PREPARED FOR SERVICE items. 

I.E. – if you like doing squares then they are cut into serving size and put into pa-

per cups (like small paper baking/muffin cups) and brought to the arena that 

way.   

So we aren’t going to do any cutting, preparing – the ladies will need to be keeping 

it simple so please do the preparation before hand.   

WHEN TO BRING:  Thursday, Friday am, Saturday am – this way we will be able 

to have fresh as the show moves on. 

FINAL REGISTRATION HAPPENED TODAY 

Looks like a terrific show is in place! 

JUDGES – in place 

Juried items 

Challenge items 

The Ann Main (workmanship) and Anona Hawkes (creativity) Awards 

 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION AT THE ARENA: 

Drop off from 12:00 (noon)  till 3:00 pm Thursday.  Registration desk open and will record information from 

your label. 

IF you are having anyone else pick up your quilt Saturday, please advise registration desk volunteers. 

Pick up – starting approx. 5:00 – 5:30 pm (show closes at 4:00 pm) Quilts will be available as soon as            

possible. Please be patient.  You will need to sign receipt of your quilt(s). 

__________________________________________________________________ 

QUILT SHOW REPORT MAY:  Well due to timing and the newsletter          

deadline; the Quilt show will NOT have occurred at the time of writing this re-

port so hard to write up a report about it.  However, with all the great volunteers 

and help leading up to the show I’m confident IT WAS THE BEST SHOW     

EVER!!!!!!!!!!! Okay maybe not EVER but I bet we did great! 

So, to all those involved THANK YOU! Including those: VOLUNTOLDS! The         

significant others, husbands, sons, daughters etc. etc.  

 

A recap report will be coming, hopefully we didn’t lose too much money and 

that even though all of us will be tired at the end of the event we will have 

been pleased on how events rolled out.  Congratulations to you all,            

including and especially those on the Quilt Show Committee, such an 

amazing group of talented, creative and energetic ladies.   



Page  11 

 

INFORMATION TO MEMBERS: 

1: I know that the quilt show isn’t over yet (or at least at the time of writing this!) but, we are already 

looking for new, like new and gently used items for door prizes at Hands Across the Water.  If you 

have any items, please bring them to May Resource Day or Drop them off at Fibre Expressions.   

Thanks so much, Rojean Trent 604-740-6635 or 604-885-5000 

2: Volunteers - there will be sign up sheets to assist with setup / take down, table hostess, making cof-

fee/tea throughout the day, baking. 

3: Theme—our Theme is “Fall on the Coast” - a spin off from our Quilt Show - ‘ Spring on the Coast” 

please sign up as to whether you have a quilt that is fall themed that you would bring and have 

hanging for the day at this event.  We have the other decorations well in hand but we would like to 

have some of your Fall themed Quilts.  Please give your quilts a look see and determine which ones 

would look lovely hanging about the hall. 

4: Kitchen / Baking:  We will be needing coffee, tea and desserts (no nuts, or  seafood) and if some 

could do a bit of gluten free that would be great.  The Caterer will be taking care of our lunch but 

we have given her a pretty lean budget so I said we would be able to take care of dessert and coffee, 

tea. 

5: Reminder to all who wish to enroll in the HAW Heron Class, please refer to the March, 2019             

Newsletter OR our website for complete class details.  Payment and registration is now open to all 

Guild members whether you are coming to HAW or not and is required by the May 25th Resource 

meeting. 

6: Also note that it will be helpful if you bring your own MUG. 

As at the time of writing this report, we have commitments from Quadra Island, Vancouver Island, 

Powell River and Vancouver.  However, we are not anywhere near the capacity we were expecting.  I 

know its tough to sign up these many months in advance however, as we do not meet before this event 

and the Guild meeting is just the week after, we do need to have the signups and your $20 at the May 

resource meeting.  IF you are coming to HAW and will NOT be at the May meeting please just let me 

know and we can make arrangements for your information and $’s too.   

Many thanks, Karen Biddlecombe 604-313-1820 karen@klbhr.ca 
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BACK SIDE OF THE RAFFLE QUILT  
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In 1982 a group of women on the Sunshine Coast 

got together to share their love of quilting. Pat  

Crucil, an accomplished quilter and teacher,         

established this first quilt group on the Coast. 

Today the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is the 

"umbrella" organization for six local community quilt 

groups from Pender Harbour to Gibsons, with a 

membership of 117. The guild promotes the joy of 

quilting on the Coast by providing enjoyment through 

quilt shows, classes, demonstrations and displays. 

We continue to meet eight days throughout our 

Guild year, from September to May at the Holy   

Family Parish Hall in West Sechelt (5700 Nickerson 

Road). Our meetings consist of Mini-Workshops, 

Business Meetings, Show and Tell, Library and a 

Program. 

P.O. Box 2083 

Sechelt, B.C.   

V0N 3A0 

SUNSHINE COAST 
QUILTERS’ 
GUILD  

HISTORY 

www.scquiltersguild.com  

Guild memberships are renewed each year 

starting in September, and are valid until 

September 30 of the following year.  

Memberships cost $40 if you access the 

newsletter on our web site.  Additional 

charges to cover postage are imposed if you 

prefer to have printed copies mailed to you. 

We welcome guests (there is a nominal drop

-in fee of $7.) and love to have new        

members join us. 

S.C.Q.G. LIBRARY 

We are looking for recommendations for new books, magazines and DVDs. Please 

tell us what you would like to be able to borrow from your library. What topics or 

special techniques would you like to learn more about? Does your favourite quilter/

instructor have their own book? Email Phyllis Argyle at  

phyllis.argyle@gmail.com with your ideas. 

If you can’t make it to a meeting, let us know the number on the sticker on the 

front of the book or magazine so we can renew your library books for you. Call 

Phyllis at 604-885-3285 or email the above address. There will be only one (1)         

renewal.  Thanks very much from your library committee: Betti McGilvery, Judith 

Haugen, Eryl Shindel, Louise Keats, Phyllis Argyle. 

GUILD MEMBERSHIP, EVENT PAYMENTS 

The membership year runs from Sept to Sept annually, membership fees are pro-rated after 

January meeting—see the membership table for details. 

IF you wish to pay for your membership via e-Transfer send your fee to 

greg.helene.johnston@gmail.com With the question: What am I paying for.                                                          

 With the password:  membership2018.             

Membership forms will be available at the desk for new members. 

IF you wish to pay for a Class or Event like HAW (Hands Across the Water)  send to Helene and she will 

notify the correct department (Program, HAW, Quilt Show). 

Question: Attending HAW: password:  haw2019 

mailto:phyllis.argyle@gmail.com
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